Mexico 1, D.F., September 20, 1955.

Dear Mr. Basave:

T am replying to your letter of August 29,
1955, addressed to Mr. L. B. Pearson, Secretary of
State for External Affairs, Ottawa, Canada, which
Mr. Pearson's office has forwarded to this Embassy.

As you requested, I am enclosing a glossy
print of Mr. Pearson, together with a biographical
sketech, which I hope will serve for an item in the
section in your newspaper "World Celebrities".

If it is not too much trouble, I would be
grateful to receive two copies of the page on which
yvou published this item on Mr. Pearson, one to be
forwarded to his office and the other for our files.

Yours sincerely,

_ {A.-nt*--j //_‘;“"j; L4 l/‘u.‘-,

Sidney A. Freifeld
Counsellor

Agustin Basave, Esquire,
Director, E1 Norte,
Apartado 186,
Washington Ote. 629,
Monterrey, N.L.,




